NOIVIBER 241 NAPC NEWSLETTER 1 JOLI 2025

## NHPC strengthens environmental education around the Mpem and Djim National Park

## Successful conclusion of the first edition of the Friends of Nature Clubs in Yangba and Linté

In June 2025, NHPC concluded the first edition of the Friends of Nature Clubs in the public schools of Yangba and Linté, located in the Yoko district.

Created in 2023 by NHPC, through its technical assistant BRLi-AltDeV, in partnership with the Ministry of Forests and Wildlife (MINFOF) and co-financed by Barry Callebaut, these clubs aim to raise young people's awareness of biodiversity issues, waste management, and the preservation of fragile ecosystems — directly linked to the Mpem and Djim National Park, the environmental offset site of the Nachtigal project.

During the 2024-2025 school year, more than 100 students took part in four environmental education sessions led by their teachers, with support from the Park's Conservation Service.

The closing ceremonies highlighted what they had learned through sketches, dances, songs, educational games, and an interactive quiz covering topics such as deforestation, pollution, and wildlife protection.



Fun activities during the ceremony

## A strong Corporate Social Responsibility (CSR) policy

To mark the occasion, NHPC presented the students with numerous educational and sports items, including school bags, notebooks, polo shirts, trophies, balls, and medals. Each school also received four garbage bins to encourage practical waste management.

As part of NHPC's CSR policy, this initiative will be extended to other schools around the Park starting in the 2025-2026 school year, further strengthening local engagement and raising young people's awareness of environmental protection.





Photos of the donations offered by NHPC